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August 23, 2022 

Mr. Kevin Jackson 
Village Manager 
Village of Oak Park 
123 Madison Street 
Oak Park, IL 60302 

Dear Mr. Jackson: 

The Housing Authority of the Village of Oak Park (OPHA) is requesting financial assistance from the 

Village of Oak Park in the amount of $35,000 for FY 2023.  This request provides for a continuation of 

the current funding that the Village has provided for FY 2022.  The requested funds will be used to offset 

the projected 18% shortfall in federal funding for OPHA’s Housing Choice Voucher (HCV) Program.    

As has been discussed in the past, in 2011 HUD reduced its funding of the total amount required to 

cover all administrative costs of the HCV Program and has continued to do so each successive year (with 

2022 projected to be covered at approximately 82% of full funding).  We do not yet know what next 

year's Federal budget for the HCV Program will be, but we do not anticipate a return to full funding of 

administrative costs. 

In turn, OPHA has been endeavored to be highly efficient in its administration of the program, to help 

make up some of the difference in the amount provided from HUD and the projected amount required 

to run the program.  This efficiency, together with the assistance of this Village grant, should enable us 

to maintain the level of HCV program services for at-risk members of our community (as well as for 

property owners who rent to HCV program participant households and who benefit from OPHA's 

services).  With the recent operationalizing of the additional 33 mainstream vouchers obtained from 

HUD in 2020 and 2021 (designated for non-elderly persons with disabilities), we have had significant 

success partnering with Housing Forward to identify and house individuals and families experiencing 

homelessness.  In turn, our total number of active participants in the HCV Program has grown to 564.   

The HCV Program continues to advance the Village's overall housing policy objectives.  OPHA has been 

operating the HCV Program for more than thirty years, is attuned to the needs of the community, and is 

responsive to local concerns.  Through our engagement, we administer not only our own allocated 

housing choice vouchers, but we also serve the needs of households utilizing port-in vouchers from 








































































